H- R 1-16-2003 Steven K. Limbo



Spc. Steven Keith Limbo, 21, of Lynnville, a member of the 101st Airborne Division of the United States Army stationed at Fort Campbell, Ky., died Saturday, Jan. 11, at Vanderbilt University Hospital in Nashville, Tenn., after being injured in an automobile accident near Fort Campbell.

A funeral service will be held Saturday, Jan. 18, at Pence Funeral Home in Newton with the Rev. Morris Hurd of the Kellogg United Methodist Church officiating. Burial will take place in Our Silent City Cemetery in Kellogg. Friends may call at the funeral home after I p.m. Friday. Family members will be present from 6 to 8 p.m. Memorials in his name may be left at the funeral home.

He was born Nov. 13, 1981, in Iowa City to Steven Keith Limbo and Elaine Marie Wonders Albertson. He was a graduate of Lynnville-Sully High School where he was active in Lynnville-Sully FFA, track and baseball. He enjoyed model cars, archery and rifles. He had served in Korea and Afghanistan with the United States Army.

He is survived by his father Steven K. Limbo of Lynnville; his mother Elaine M. Albertson, Newton; his twin brother Kevin Ray Limbo of Lynnville; two sisters Stephanie Nicole VanZante and Sarah Ann McDaniels, both of Newton; two step brothers, Charles Albertson of Fort Dodge and Josh Albertson of What Cheer; one step sister, Rachel Evans of Newton and his granding that Yvonne Cobust